
VETERANS ADMINISTRATION
REGIONAL OFFICE
307 DWYER AVENUE

• SAN ANTONIO 5, TEXAS
March 2, 1951

YOUR RLE REFERENCE:

IN REPLY REFER TO: 53R888
c-2 126 547

Mr. Jose de la Luz Saenz
Box 196
Sul Ross State College
Alpine, Texas

Dear Mr. Saenz:

Your claim for non-service connected pension has been given considera-
tion upon receipt of a report of treatment at Brooke Army Hospital
from December 4, 1950, to December 23, 1950.

Based upon the above-mentioned report it has been determined that your
disability diagnosed as removal of gall bladder with mildsymptoms is
not permanently and totally disabling. Your claim for non-service-
connected pension therefore is disallowed.

In order that your claim may be reopened it will be necessary for you
to submit medical evidence of your physical condition which shows a
probable permanent and total disability, a report of your employment
status and earnings. It will also be necessary for you to comply
with any request by the Veterans Administration for a medical examina-
tion to be made of you by the Veterans Administration at such time.
A form for an employment statement is enclosed for your convenience.

Very truly yours,

E. P. KEARNS
Adjudication Officer

Encl: 2
Form 527
Form FL 8-73

An inquiry by or concerning an ex-service man or woman should, if possible, give veteran's name and file number, whether
C, XC, K, N, V, or H. If such file number is unknown, service or serial number should be given.


